
Left, Deputy Chief, Christopher Thomas and right, 
Chief, Robert Schroeder.

Mayor’s Message
In the last 8 months, I have 
spoken many times about 
our new Police Department. 
There are aspects of operating 
a Police Department that a 
City may believe it is fully 
prepared for and positioned 
to handle as issues arise. 
From the beginning we debated 
the rationale and cost-effective 
reasons for acquiring our neighbor department. We assessed all available 
options for meeting the community’s policing needs, including alternative 
ways to provide all or select services as well as what resources we 
had available to convert into police use. Style of policing is also a very 
important piece to consider. How should our citizens be policed? 

Since August 1, 2022, I have had the unique and unprecedented opportunity 
to evaluate an existing police organization transfer to a new name and 
employer under my watch. These things are true, it is time consuming and 
expensive! On a serious note, I have spent a lot of time getting to know 
our officers, community partners, contract Cities and what our community 
needs from the Lyndon Police. While we are constantly working to improve 
and expand upon the previous department, one action needed to be taken, 
change in leadership. This is old news to many of you. Due to the cycle of 
our newsletters this is the first time I’ve been able to address you in this 
form of media. The Lyndon City council approved the appointment of former 
Deputy Chief Robert Schroeder, to Chief and former Major Christopher 
Thomas was promoted to Deputy. I believe our officers are now in a better 
position to police our community in a more responsive and impactful 
manner.  

Chief Schroeder has many talents, including significant leadership and 
law enforcement experience. He is someone that will work to build 
partnerships, work collaboratively with all members of our community, 
and who will continue to move the Police Department forward to provide 
excellent public service every day. He recognizes the need for continual 
training for our organization and implementation of strong policies and 
procedures. Welcome Chief Robert Schroeder!

Mayor, Brent Hagan
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Elks Club Community Events April – June
904 Ormsby Lane • 502-426-2069

April 7th 
Good Friday Fish Fry 5:30pm - 7:30pm 

$10 -Eat in or take out

May 4th 
Dance  7pm - 10pm

Doo Wop All Stars / Amber Martin - $5 cover

May 20th 
Haley’s Closet Fund Raiser  4pm - 8pm

Auction, Door prizes, food.  Donations accepted.

June 10th 
Flag Day Ceremony 11am

June 24th
Car Show & Elvis - 3pm 

MS Fund Raiser sponsored by WAKY

Don’t forget to deposit your old flags in our flag box. 
We ceremoniously perform a flag burning once a year.

Robsion Park 
Bathrooms will be open by April 8th and the Splash Pad by Memorial Day weekend. It is 
possible the splash pad could be open sooner so look for dates on our Facebook page 
or website as it gets closer. 

Mobile Cancer Screening 
Mammography and more…
Lyndon City Hall- April 26, 2023

UofL Health - Brown Cancer Center’s Mobile Screening Unit now provides community access to 
prevention and early detection programs for several different cancers including cervical, colon, 
lung and breast cancers. For more information or to schedule an appointment, please call the 
Kentucky Cancer Program at 502-852-6318. All insurance will be filed with UofL Hospital. Proper 
ID and Insurance Card are required. Financial assistance is offered for uninsured patients who 
qualify. 


